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HEAD TEACHER’S COMMENT
We are nearly at the end of what has been an extremely busy and enjoyable year.  We still have a lot to do before the end of the session with our annual celebration assemblies, school trips, sports days and most importantly saying goodbye to our Primary 7 and some of our nursery pupils.  Our new buddies have undergone their interviews and are looking forward to supporting the new P1 pupils over the next few weeks in school and in the nursery and I am looking forward to welcoming the new Primary 1 pupils and nursery pupils after the summer holidays. Next session we are delighted to have around 20 new P1 pupils so our buddies will be very busy indeed!  
BLACKBURN CHILDRENS’ GALA DAY and CIVIC WEEK  
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This year, the theme for the Gala Day is “Disney”.  We look forward to having the pupils, parents and staff from Blackburn Primary School and Hopefield Nursery Class join us in the parade this year, dressed up in their favourite Disney characters.  The Crowning Ceremony will take place at Blackburn Partnership Centre this year and is due to start at 10.30, which will be followed by the parade and events at Blackburn Community Centre.  I would like to ask all families who will be representing Blackburn Primary School and Hopefield Nursery class in the parade to meet staff at the Community Centre at11.00am.  I would like to wish everyone representing Blackburn Primary and Hopefield Nursery during the various Civic Week competitions and Blackburn Schools got Talent Final the very best of luck.  Let’s hope the sun shines bright all week and good Luck to the pupils who have special roles in this year’s Gala Day.

Dress Down Day 

‘Dress Down Day’ is organised by the Parent Council to raise money for the school fund.  This money is used to subsidize class trips and events throughout the year and is an effective way to raise money.   However recently we have a lot of pupils dressing down without paying the £1.00 and we are raising less than half of the money than is expected.  In consultation with the Parent Council we have agreed that we will change the date to the last Friday in the month and parents will be sent a reminder txt the day before.  If you no longer wish to pay the £1 please send your child in their school uniform.
Class News 
HOPEFIELD NURSERY CLASS

Term 2 has been an extraordinarily busy period for children and staff.  [image: image6.png]
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Continuing on from the children’s observations of the ‘Living Eggs’ project, they decided that they would like to keep them. Therefore, in partnership with the parents and their ideas for fund raising an amazing Easter Fun Day was organised which raised £636.12. Now we have our very own chickens and coop and hopefully will soon have our own fresh eggs. Thank you to Mrs Hamilton for taking care of our chickens while their house was getting built.

            Special thanks to all parents for making this possible
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With sunshine and spring time the children asked to do planting.  They chose a variety of vegetables and flowers. We now have a splash of colour in the garden and in the autumn a range of potatoes, tomatoes, peas and lettuce … we will make salads and soups mmm!
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Mini Beasts have been fascinating for all the children and they have explored our garden and out in the wild woods where the children have found worms and wood lice, snails and slugs. If you have time, talk to your children about the size and shape, number of legs and colour.                                                                                                                           
Forest Schools are embedded in our Nursery culture now and we visit the Forest come rain, shine and even snow! The children are developing problem solving, maths, imagination, special awareness and collaboration … ‘Don’t stand on that branch it will break ‘cause you are too heavy!’ said one child and another directed his friend up the tree so he would not fall. ‘Put your foot on the big branch.’ ‘Hold onto my hand and I will help you.’
The children are learning rhyming words, cat and mat, dog and frog, rug and plug. They are singing favourite songs and have chosen a healthy diet for their snack times all based on the ‘Eatwell Plate’. 

P1/2

The children in Primary 1/2 have been lucky enough to welcome 5 new pupils into the class since January and have made them very welcome.  We are very busy preparing for our upcoming Class Assembly on Friday 17th May where we hope to showcase our talents and send a positive message to our friends and families.  We have been using “Word Boost” regularly in class to support all areas of Literacy and it is introducing new and interesting vocabulary every day. We are now able to talk about why the author has used specific words to make the reader want to read more.  In Numeracy we are using Rekenreks on a daily basis and have hosted a very successful PATPALs (Pupils as teachers, parents as learners) session where the children relished the opportunity to be the teacher and lead the lesson. We are now solving word problems using our knowledge of addition and subtraction to help us.  Our IDL (Interdisciplinary learning) on “Minibeasts”, has already captured the children’s interest and we are looking forward to a visit to Polkemmet Park on Thursday 16th May to work with the Ranger Services where we hope to find out lots more about our creepy crawly friends. Our topic has linked very well to some recent Modern Languages lessons where we have been reading the “Very Hunger Caterpillar” by Eric Carle in French  - “La chenille qui fait des trous” and the children have worked together to create a super wall display demonstrating their knowledge of French vocabulary. I am sure you will agree that we have made a very positive start to this final term and we hope that this is set to continue.
P3/4

P3/4 have had a great start to our final term. We have begun our 6 week reading challenge at the library. The children love choosing their individual books and have not wanted to put them down since! In literacy we are beginning ‘book detectives’ and we will be looking at the important features that the author uses in a book. We will continue to use our rekenreks and number talks to develop our numeracy skills, the children thoroughly enjoyed being the teachers in our PATPAL session. As part of our IDL topic we will be learning all about dinosaurs this term and linking this to how we can look after our planet. We have been receiving letters from Dr. Archie Jones who is a dinosaur expert, the children have written letters back to Dr. Jones with things they would like to learn. We have lots of exciting things planned for this term and we will keep you updated on the school’s twitter page.
P4/5

Primary 4/5 are busy practicing for our Scottish Inventors Assembly, we have lots to tell you about our learning! Our topic this term is ‘Journeys Here to There’ where we are learning to give directions using various directional languages and using Google Maps to locate places. In Maths, we are learning how to describe and plot grid references which we are all enjoying and we will be doing lots of outdoor learning linked to our topics. In Literacy, we are creating our own Pet Monster! We have used lots of materials to make our monster and are having great fun making a word bank to help us with ideas in our writing. We are able to say our name, age and birthdays in French. Next, we will be learning how to say body parts in French. We are also practicing for our school Sports Day by doing Olympic Games. We are learning how to improve our technique to better our performance and we have realised just how competitive we are! We are ready for the day and look forward to seeing you all there!

P5/6/7

What a fantastic year it has been for everyone in P5/6/7.  The children have been lucky enough to go on not one, not two but three trips!  Our first trip was to the National Galleries in Edinburgh where we took part in the workshop 'Does a Portrait Need a Face?’  This has given the pupils lots to think about when it comes to our yearly self-portraits.  I wonder how they will turn out in August... We became editors, producers and camera operators (to name a few!) during our time at Sky Academy and explored the dairy, catering and farming industries at the Farm to Fork event.  Both locations gave us an insight into different jobs and have got us thinking about what we would like to do when we are older.  We have also had lots of exciting visitors into our classroom including Hidden Giants, Polar Academy, iBike coordinators and WE schools.  From tackling local and global issues to planning Super Noodle topics.  The breadth of experiences has been fantastic and the opportunities have been very exciting.  Well done P5/6/7.  You have worked hard, been creative and most importantly...had FUN!  
A1

This term, A1 are going to be learning all about “Our Amazing Bodies” as our topic.  We have enjoyed going down to the forest to collect sticks to make a life-size skeleton. We will be learning about different types of healthy food that we will be able to make in class during Food Technology sessions. We have been participating in the reading challenge and are enjoying our weekly visits to the library. With all this sunny weather we are looking forward to lots more outdoor learning too!
A2

A2 have had a great start to the term with being involved in the John Muir Award.  We firstly learned how to go a scooter so that we could travel actively to a local wild space which we Discovered, Explored, Conserved and then Shared.  For those few days we spent time in the Easter Inch Moss learning all about the peat, lichen, air pollution and what we can do to reduce the pollution we produce. We then enjoyed a trip to Pizza Express to help us learn about the different jobs there are in a restaurant. We also made yummy pizzas!  We are looking forward to learning about Transport in our Social Studies topic this term and looking at the advances in the technology over the years.  Maybe we will even try to invent and build our own transport models!  Watch this space!  

TRANSITION

P1 teacher and buddies will be making visits to the nursery and starting the transition process.  Please refer to notice boards and letters to find out when your child will visit their feeder schools and have their P1 induction session.  We are looking forward to our new P1 pupils visiting the school on Friday the 17th of May from 9.15 to 10.15 and then Tuesday 4th June from 1.15 pm – 2.15pm.  Our Buddy lunch is on Tuesday the 13th June from 12.00 pm – 12.30pm.   We are all looking forward to meeting the new pupils, carers and parents during these times.  

PUPIL EQUITY FUNDING (PEF)
Our allocated PEF funding for next session is £62,640.  This money is allocated by the Scottish Government to schools in Scotland to support them in driving forward the National Improvement Plan priorities which are as follows: 
· To raise attainment in literacy and numeracy

· To bridge the attainment gap between the most advantaged and most disadvantaged children in Scotland

· To provide positive destinations for our children leaving school 

· To improve the health and wellbeing of our children 

Next session we will be using a large part of this funding for our Family Link Worker to support our families with health and wellbeing and a Pupil Support Worker to support the children with literacy and numeracy.  We will continue working with our SaLT (Speech and Language Therapist) and working with other organisations such as Hidden Giants and Pivotal to develop our learning and teaching and behaviour in the school.   
School lunch, milk and uniform prices:
The cost of a school dinner next session will be £2.11.  

The cost of Milk per carton next session will be 20 p and therefore £7.40 from August – October. Details will be issued in a separate letter with a return slip that must be handed in with the payment at the start of the new session.
School uniform prices are: 

Sweatshirt
£9.00 

Polo shirt
£8.50 

Tie

£4.00
If you wish to purchase any uniform items for your child for next session please enquire at the school office on 01506 653481. Remember P6 pupils will require a black sweatshirt for going into P7 in August!         
Janet Clarkson 
Head Teacher 
Blackburn Primary School 

Hopefield Nursery Class 
-------------------(----------------------(----------------------(-----------------------(-----------------------(----------------
PARENTS COMMENTS
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Blackburn Primary School
Dates for your Diary
2019


May 
Friday 17th 


Primary 1 transition meeting 2: 9.15 am – 10.15 am 

Monday 20th


Victoria Day staff and pupils on holiday
Thursday the 30th

Nursery family (both am and pm sessions) outing to Dalkeith Country Park  
June
Tuesday 4th to 7th 

Primary 7 transition week Bathgate Academy
Tuesday 4th 


P1 Transition meeting 3 1.15 pm – 2.15 pm 

Saturday 8th 


Gala day (Toy story – nursery) everyone to meet at11.00 

Monday 10th 


Provisional date for new nursery parents induction 6.00 pm – 7.00 pm

Thursday 13th 

New P1 pupils and parents Buddy lunch 12 – 12.30 pm

Friday 14th 


Provisional date for new nursery pupils’ induction 12.00 – 1.30 pm

Monday 17th


Blackburn Primary School sports day 1.30 pm – 3.00 pm 

Tuesday 18th


Hopefield Nursery Sports day (at Blackburn Primary) 9.30 am and 1.30 pm 

Thursday 20th


Nursery Leavers Assembly 9.30 am and 1.30 pm 

Monday 24th


School Annual Celebration Assembly 1.15 pm – 3.00 pm
Tuesday 25th


P7 Leavers Assembly 1.30 pm – 2.30 pm
Friday 28th 


End of session 12.30 pm
Dates for Primary 7 Leavers trip have yet to be confirmed.  
